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October 14, 2011

Inter-Tribal Council of Nevada
Alvin Moyle, President

Daryl Crawford, Executive Director
P.O. Box 7440

Reno, NV 89510

Indian Health Board of Nevada
Larry Curley, Executive Director
1301 Cordone Ave, LL 120
Reno, NV 89502

Dear Sirs:

In accordance with established consultation guidelines, the Division of Health Care Financing
and Policy (DHCFP) is proposing to submit a State Plan Amendment to change the methodology
for reimbursed Adult Day Health Center (ADHC) providers. All ADHC providers are currently
paid a market based rate. The proposed amendment will allow state and local government
providers the option of choosing the current market based rate or a cost-based governmental rate.
Providers that choose the governmental cost based rates will have the option of utilizing either
Intergovernmental Transfers (IGT) or Certified Public Expenditures (CPE).

Our intention is to submit such an amendment during the fourth calendar quarter of 2011.

If you would like a consultation regarding this new policy, please contact Crystal Johnson and at
(775) 684-3722 who will schedule a meeting. We would appreciate a reply whether or not you
would like this consultation, however if we do not hear from you within 30 days from the date of
this letter we will consider that an indication that no consultation is requested.

Sincerely,

Charles Duarte
Administrator

Cc:  Elizabeth Aiello, Deputy Administrator
Coleen Lawrence, Chief of Program Services
Janice Prentice, Chief of Rates and Cost Containment
Elizabeth Watson, Management Analyst IV



